Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Quest Corporation of America, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, November 17, 2015, 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 Noon

PLACE: Disney Wilderness Preserve, Conservation Learning Center, 2700 Scrub Jay Trail, Kissimmee, Florida 34759
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED:
Financial Management No. 433693-1-22-01

Federal Aid Project ID Number: 7777 246 A
ETDM No.: 13961
Project Description: Southport Connector Project Development and Environment Study
The Florida Department of Transportation is currently wrapping up the Alternative Corridor Evaluation (ACE) process. The ACE process is conducted to evaluate corridors and recommend those that should move forward for additional analysis as part of the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA). A Methodology Memorandum (MM) was developed as part of the ACE process. The MM outlined the analysis methodology that would be used to refine and eliminate corridor alternatives. The project team met with various federal, state and local agencies to review the document and obtain comments. Following Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) approval of the MM, an Alternative Corridor Evaluation Report (ACER) was prepared, which recommends that three alternative corridors be considered for further evaluation. The ACER is currently being reviewed by the environmental agencies and FHWA through the Efficient Transportation Decision Making (ETDM) Environmental Screening Tool (EST), as ETDM Number 134961.

This is the third Agency Project Advisory Group (APAG) meeting for the Poinciana Parkway Southport Connector (Southport Connector) Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study. This meeting is being held to present the results of the ACER and obtain comments on the three corridors that are recommended for further evaluation. We encourage your participation in this effort by attending this meeting. Please RSVP to Eileen LaSeur, Public Involvement Coordinator, at (407)883-8257 or Eileen.Laseur@QCAusa.com if you (or a representative) are planning to attend this meeting.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Eileen LaSeur, Public Involvement Coordinator, (407)883-8257, Eileen.LaSeur@QCAusa.com.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Ms. Eileen LaSeur, (407)883-8257 or Eileen.Laseur@QCAusa.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact: Ms. Eileen LaSeur at the phone number or email address above.
For more information, you may contact: Mr. Alex Hull, Consultant Project Manager, at (407)971-8850 or AHull@inwoodinc.com. Additional information on the project is also available on the website at www.southportconnector.com.
